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The issue of the acceptable use of the principal's home

 after they enter residential care – supplementary to my Submission  No. 215
With the possibility now of paying a “daily accommodation fee” rather than a very large but refundable lump sum for accommodation when entering a residential care facility,  it is likely that more homes, previously occupied by the elder, can be kept by the family. 

Who will decide what is an acceptable use of these homes and what would constitute elder abuse, especially where the elderly person, who has moved into residential care, has advanced dementia and is incapable of appreciating the issues?   Probably this particular matter was never discussed with them, especially as their dementia made them increasingly hostile to discussing such matters as time progressed.   Perhaps they did always wish a particular family member to have the house. Perhaps this is specified in their will – perhaps not, with all assets to be valued and distributed in a certain way.   

What is resonsable when a family member does not usually live anywhere near the area but would need to visit and stay in the area periodically to ensure their parent is being well care for – for example they may be the only daughter and the only one really able to manage her mother's clothing requirements.   Is it unreasonable, if her brother agrees, that the local home is kept available for that purpose?

Would it be elder abuse if the home is not instead rented out with the proceeds going to the elderly person, with the daughter finding her own accommodation?  What if the very elderly person in residential care has no real need for these extra funds?  They would not make any difference to the quality of his or her care or life?  The only “loser” financially in the long run would be any other recipient/s of his or her will.  What if they are happy with the arrangement because they benefit from the support of their sibling in caring for their parent?

Should the adult child perhaps pay their parent rent just for the time they stay in the home?  In some cases this may well be appropriate but what if the main purpose of their visit is for the elderly parent's benefit?  On the other hand the arrangement of preserving the home for the use of this visiting child be abused if they just use it as a holiday home with little attention paid to the needs of the parent.  But in that case wouldn't they justifiably be open to claims of elder abuse by their sibling or others?

 If the elderly person is not being harmed in any real way by these unwritten arrangements, but rather benefitted, and all family members are happy (both as caring relatives and beneficiaries of their will) is it possible the free use of the principal's home would still be considered as elder abuse?  Perhaps some guidance on such matters should be given to those taking on enduring power of attorney responsibilities covering   the management of real estate as what is regarded as “in the principal's best interests” may be open to interpretation.  

I am wondering if any proposed laws which come out of this review will have anything to say on these matters and hoping that if they do that they are fair to all parties.


